
Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board to the Council meeting of 7 December 2006 

2. CORRESPONDENCE 
 
 The Board considered correspondence from Phillipstown School and St Anne’s Catholic School in 

which they advised their support for the introduction of Junior Neighbourhood Support programmes in 
their schools. 

 
 The Board decided to defer any reconsideration of this matter until the evaluation of the trial 

programme being undertaken at two schools in the Shirley/Papanui area had been completed and 
sought information on the timescale for this and the impact on the programme of delaying a decision 
until early in the 2007 year. 

 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


